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TTWWAA  NNeewwss 
April 2008  Volume 25   Issue 4 

 
Next Meeting: 

April 18th, 2008  7:00 PM 
The Woodworking Shop 
3141  Capital Boulevard 

Raleigh, NC 
Several members  meet 6:00 pm, at Buffalo Brothers 
Pizza & Wings for dinner prior to the meeting. 

 

FRIDAY April  18th– Furniture Re-Finishing  
 

Friday night April 18th Alan Noel will present before TWA’s 
regular meeting an over-view of furniture re-finishing and 
cover the highlights of the two-day course to be held over 
the weekend.  
  
Alan Noel will be giving a two-day workshop on furniture re-
finishing, starting Saturday April 19th and completing on the 
20th.  The course will take two pieces of restorable furniture 
through disassembly, repair, reassembly, and preparation 
for finishing and final finish with a French finish.  Location of 
the workshop will be announced at a later date.   
  
Alan is the proprietor of Noel's Woodworks in Atlanta, 
Georgia and has been a professional furniture restorer for 
over 25 years. He has extensive experience in a wide range 
of finishing techniques. He writes regular columns for 
Finishing and Restoration magazine and for Highland 
Hardware in Atlanta’s Wood News Online™, he has taught 
courses at The Marc Adams School of Woodworking and 
has also written for Wood magazine. Alan has taught his 
skills throughout the Southeast and has served as a 
finishing consultant for various furniture manufacturers. 
 
Host: Brian Wagner 
 

Saturday May 10th; Skill Building Social 
 
This meeting is an opportunity to eat, learn, practice 
skills, and socialize. Spouses and children are welcome.  
Talk over your attendance with your family.  I will be 
asking for an idea of how many will attend the May 
Social at the April meeting.  There is no sign up.  I just 
need to know how much food to bring. The event will be 
held at Apex Community Park (Lake Pine.  We will have 
hot dogs, fixings, drinks, and sank food.  There will be no 
official agenda.  I will be there and will show the steps to 
making a bow back Windsor chair.  You will also have an 
opportunity to try your hand at shaping spindles on a 
horse (clamping device used by chair makers) Bill 
Anderson has been asked to bring a few tuned hand 
plains.  HOST: Fred Ford 
 
See page 4 for complete information! 

Calling All Broomstick Holders! 
 
My Toys for Tots project this year will be broomstick 
ponies, but still with a lot of painting involved and also 
some bandsaw work.  What I want to do is accumulate 
as many broomsticks as possible (not to mention 
bandsawyers!).  Whenever you get ready to throw away 
those old brooms or mops that have WOODEN handles, 
please cut them off and bring them to the next meeting.  
If you cannot come to a meeting, I will be happy to come 
by and get them from you.  Bill Anderson, 919-932-6050 
 
bill@edwardsmountainwoodworks.com 
 
 

New Membership Chairman Found 
 
With the departure of Rick Cornell as 
the club Membership Committee 
Chairman, Tom Ferone has stepped 
forward to take over the task.  
Between now and the end of April, he 
and Rick will be meeting to acquaint 
Tom with the membership application 
and get him ready for the upcoming 

renewal system.  Tom is a long time club member and 
has hosted several workshops.  He has a shop to die for!  
You can see it and learn a little more about Tom at his 
website:  http://www.dreamshopwoodworks.com/ 
Everyone, please take the opportunity to than Tom for 
stepping up to take over this critical club task. 
 

Newsletter Editor Found, Too! 
 
Diane Eckard has volunteered to 
begin her term as Newsletter Editor 
beginning with the May issue.  Diane, 
a long time member, has been very 
active in the club over the years, 
including serving as President and 
most recently recognized for her 
contributions to the Toys For Tots 

program – seeing more than 10,000 (no typo!) come out 
of her shop.  Please take a moment next time you see 
her to thank her for her support of the club in yet another 
area!  Thanks, Diane! 

Meetings now 
start at 7 PM!  
Don’t be late! 
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About the Triangle Woodworkers 
Association 

 
The Triangle Woodworkers Association (TWA) is a 
nonprofit educational corporation.  The TWA is 
dedicated to teaching woodworking techniques through 
seminars, classes, and workshops; participants are 
required to sign waivers absolving liability for TWA or its 
designated representatives.  The TWA promotes 
woodworking education and community interest in 
woodworking and in general sharing a love for wood. 
  

Club Officers and Committee Chairmen 
 
Executive Board 
President:   Fred Ford, (919) 469-9575 or 
  fredford@nc.rr.com 
Vice President: Cecil Raynor, (919) 870-0508 or 
  raynorc@bellsouth.net 
Secretary: Mike Reddyhoff, (919) 676-9180 
  miker@nc.rr.com 
Treasurer: Pete Kasper 
  pkasper@nc.rr.com 
Members at Large: 
 Mike Resar, Bob Whitney, Kay Baker 
 
Committee Chairman 
Program:   Cecil Raynor, (919) 870-0508 or 
  raynorc@bellsouth.net 
Nominating:   Fred Ford, 919-469-9575 or 

 fwford@bellsouth.net 
Toys for Tots: Fred Ford, 919-469-9575  
Newsletter:   Diane Eckard, (919) 764-9266 or 
 irishrose2365@yahoo.com 
Library:  Kay Baker, 919-696-8504 
  kdbakerkdb@yahoo.com 
Publicity:   Charlie & Jane Main, (919) 787-4446 
Facilities: Chet Nedwidek,  
Raffle:  {vacant} 
Sponsor:   Bill Anderson,  (919) 932-6050 
  willardanderson@bellsouth.ne 
Hospitality:   Kay Baker, 919- 696-8504 
Internet:   Jim Kroeger, (919) 362-5741 
Photographer:   Ron Heidenreich, 919-848-1134 
Membership:   Tom Ferone (919) 876-0035 or 

Trianglewoodworkers@gmail.com 
Audiovisual: Tom Revelle, 919-387-8286 
 
TWA News is published monthly by the TWA and is 
mailed to members, sponsors, and associates.  If you 
are interested in contributing articles, please send to:   
 

Triangle Woodworkers Association 
P.O. Box  4206 
Cary, North Carolina  27519-4206 

or trianglewoodworkers@yahoo.com 
Deadline for submitting articles and classified 

ads to the next newsletter is end of day: 
April 30th, 2008 

By the Numbers 
Treasurer’s Report 
Beginning Bank Balance:      $5,213.10 
          Income:                                  $184.50 
          Expense:                                $310.97 
          Ending Bank Balance:          $5,086.63 
 
Note that these figures, as usual, exclude the $86 petty 
cash fund, as well as the other "slush" funds. 
 Pete Kasper 
 
Membership 
Total Members:  189 
New Members:  9 
Dropped:  0 
Renewals:  7 
 

Dog Plaster Paw Print Boxes Wanted 
 

Mike Reddyhoff 
was contacted 
and asked if we 
wanted know if 
we could make a 
contribution to 
her organization 
in the form of 
small wooden 
boxes. She is in 

charge of "Bark Around the Park" which is an 
annual event run  by Millbrook Exchange Community 
Center dog park and the boxes are required to contain a 
plaster impression of a dog paw. They should be about 
six inches square by three inches deep with a bottom but 
no top. About 50 are required.  I am making about 12 
using some surplus 1/2" x 2 3/4" stock with 1/8” 
hardboard bottoms and perhaps some of you  would like 
to make a few using what scrap you have available . 
Please let me know if you can help with this  project.  
The lady wants the boxes by April 26. I visit Millbrook 
Exchange weekly and would be able to deliver any 
boxes.  Thanks, Mike Reddyhoff. 
 
New All in One Tool! 
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2008 Program Changes 
 
Please make note of the following modifications to the 
club programs for this year – hot off the press from our 
program committee. 
 
Program -- Skill Building Social 
Saturday May 10th 5:00 PM-7:00 PM 
 
This meeting is an opportunity to eat, learn, practice 
skills, and socialize. Spouses and children are welcome.  
Talk over your attendance with your family.  I will be 
asking for an idea of how many will attend the May 
Social at the April meeting.  There is no sign up.  I just 
need to know how much food to bring.  The event will be 
held at Apex Community Park (Lake Pine.  We will have 
hot dogs, fixings, drinks, and sank food. There will be no 
official agenda.  I will be there and will show the steps to 
making a bow back Windsor chair.  You will also have an 
opportunity to try your hand at shaping spindles on a 
horse (clamping device used by chair makers)   
 
Bill Anderson has been asked to bring a few tuned hand 
plains.  He can show you how to use one, and you can 
experience using a properly tuned hand plane under the 
guidance of a master.  Everyone is asked to bring a 
finished project or a jig.  There will be no demonstration 
or presentation.  All items will be placed on a table with 
your name by the item.  If there is interest, the interested 
person or persons will find you and ask questions.  
There may be more skill building if I can get some more 
help.  HOST: Fred Ford 
 
Tuesday June 17; Workshop Saturday June 21  
Program Topic: Jigs      Speaker: Various Members    
Workshop: Make several Jigs 
 
At the Tuesday evening program several TWA members 
will demonstrate their favorite jigs.  Our host, Cecil 
Raynor, will be recruiting several members to show their 
favorite jugs.  If you are interested in showing your jigs, 
see Cecil.  For the workshop, members will lead the 
class in making several jigs.  Each class participant will 
be able to complete several jigs for their own shop.  
Host: Cecil Raynor 
 
 
Tuesday July 15; Workshop: None 
 Program Topic: Show ‘n Tell 
Speaker: Various Members  
 
This year’s show and tell will feature some of our 
member’s best works.  We are asking members to share 
with the club how they went about design, building and 
finishing the project. Of particular interest are items that 
make good gifts.  These could range from a simple clock 
to an elaborate jewelry box.  Everyone is encouraged to 
bring one of his or her favorite projects whether you or 
someone else made it.  Host: Fred Ford 
 

Tuesday August 19; Workshop Saturday August 23 
 Program Topic; Hand tool Sharpening. 
 
At the Tuesday night program Bill Anderson will 
demonstrate sharpening of chisels and plane blades 
using a combination of diamond and Japanese water 
stones. There will be a discussion of the sharpening 
techniques for other tools including spoke shaves, 
drawknives, and scrapers.  Bill will show some of the 
more useful sharpening jigs and guides to aid in getting 
a sharp edge.  You are encouraged to bring your dull 
tools and your questions for a group discussion on 
solving those difficult sharpening situations. 
 
The Saturday Workshop will be a hands-on program.  
Participants are encouraged to bring tools that they want 
to sharpen including planer blades, chisels, scrapers, or 
any other woodworking tool requiring a sharp edge.  The 
morning portion of the workshop will include instruction 
and demonstration on the basic techniques and 
principles of preparing a sharp edge on a tool.  This will 
include flattening the back and determining an 
appropriate bevel.  We will cover water stone, oilstone, 
diamond stone, and sandpaper sharpening.  We will use 
a grinder to rough shape an edge and then explore the 
quickest and most efficient means to achieve a final 
edge.  In the afternoon participants will work on their 
particular tools and to evaluate their results on some 
wood. Host: Brian Wagner 
 
Tuesday September 16   
Program Topic: Social/Toys For Tots  
KickoffSpeaker: Jeff Mills   
 
Our September program will be the kick off for out 2008 
Toys for Tots campaign.  Our woodworking speaker will 
be Jeff Mills, owner and operator of Mills Custom 
Sawing, whose business is located in Stoval NC. Jeff 
offers a wide variety of native woods, both in the green 
and kiln dried. He will speak on how he obtains logs, 
what varieties are desirable, and how he saws them for 
the best yield and for kiln drying.   Additionally, we will 
have a show and tell of toys that the club will have made 
for donation. Of course, the Marines will be there to talk 
about the Toys for Tots program.  Host: Bruce Wrenn 
 
Saturday October 11  8:30AM – 5:00 PM 
Program – Shop Crawl (visit workshops) 
 
We will visit six workshops in the Jordan Lake –Cary 
area.  At 8:30 we will leave from a car pool parking area.  
Plan to arrive at 8:15 AM to allow time to divide up into 
car pools.  The car pool parking will be next to the Bo 
Jangles Rout 64 in Apex.  If you plan to have breakfast 
or coffee there please arrive in time before 8:15 AM to 
get what you want.  The group will proceed to visit the 
workshops of Bob Gabor (his newly constructed 
workshop), Terry Tenhouse, Bob Nauman, Fred Ford, Al 
Basham, and one that is undetermined as of now. About 
noon we will stop for lunch at El Dorado Mexican 
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Restaurant6442 Tryon Rd.Cary, NC 27518.  Dutch treat.  
There are several other restaurants in the area if you do 
not care for Mexican.  I am sure everyone will pick many 
ideas to bring back to their own workshops.  Host Fred 
Ford 
 
Program Topic: Table Saw Tune-Up    
Tuesday November 18;  
Workshop Saturday November 22   
 
For the Tuesday evening program our resident 
woodworking guru Bruce Wren will discuss “Table Saw 
Tune-UP techniques” and will provide a preview of 
Saturday’s workshop on Table Saw Tune-Up.   
   
Saturday November 22nd, Bruce Wren will hold a Table 
Saw Tune-Up workshop and a discussion covering 
different types of saws, selecting proper blades, 
improving efficiency, jigs, push sticks, and centerboards.  
The table saw is a highly versatile, frequently 
underutilized tool and is the foundation tool of most 
people’s shop. This will be an ideal time to ask any 
unanswered questions about the table saw and its use 
you may have.  Host: Brian Wagner 
 
December Tuesday December 16  
Program Topic: Toys For Tots. 
 
The December meeting will be Toys for Tots Show and 
Tell and membership social.  Everyone is encouraged 
bring a spouse or friend.  We will provide coffee, soft 
drinks and dessert.  There will be some time to socialize, 
to conduct a brief business meeting, and have a show 
and tell featuring the Toys for Tots donations.  Everyone 
is also encouraged to bring items they have made to 
show to the members and guests.  The Marine Corps 
will be there to receive the toys and to add a spot of 
color to our meeting. 
 
Host: Fred Ford  
 
 

President’s Corner 
 
HIGHLIGHTS: 

• ALAN NOEL’S HANDS ON WORKSHOP -- 
SIGN UP FOR IT 

• MEMBERSHIP UP 30 SINCE FEBRUARY 
• NC WOODWORKING SHOWCASE -- SUBMIT 

AN ENTRY 
• NEW AGENDA FOR MEETINGS 
• NEW PROGRAMS FOR 2008 

 
At times I feel as though I am totally out of touch with 
woodworkers.  We strive to bring quality workshop and 
to the members.  We are bringing in Alan Noel a true 
professional woodworker, finisher, and lecturer on what 
polls say is the top subject of interest: finishing.  Then 

there is little interest in attending the workshops.  Only 9 
members have signed up.. 
 
This is the deal of the year. SIGN UP NOW BY 
CALLING BRIAN WAGNER 388-3153.  He will tell you 
what to do. 
 
Now that I have that out of my system let me give you a 
bit of good news.  We were down to 160 members in 
February when I launched a club improvement 
campaign,  Although we are only getting started with the 
campaign, we have 30 new members since February.  I 
would like to thank all of the members who have helped 
in this effort and for their continuing support. 
 
This month we have an opportunity to participate in the 
first annual Woodworkers Showcase .  Several club 
members are spending hours preparing for the event.  
We need the rest of you who are not making a special 
project for the event to pick up something you have 
made, dust it off, and bring it in to the show.  You need 
to declare your intent to enter by 4/18/2008 to get a 
reduced entry fee.  For $15 you can enter up to 42 
items, get a free lunch, and have the possibility of 
winning $100 in prize money. 
 
If you do not have a flier that contains the details plus an 
entry form, you can go to 
http://www.ncwoodworker.net/otherpages/klingspor_ww_
showcase.pdf  
and you can download a file that you can print to send 
in.  Other options include picking up a copy from 
Klingspor’s Woodworking Shop or calling me and I will 
email you one. 
 
Cecil and the Program Committee are restructuring the 
programs for the remainder of the year. This 
restructuring is a part of our club improvement 
campaign.  We are eliminating both the auction and a 
vendor representative.  We are replacing them with a 
Skill Building and Social, and a Shop Crawl.  You will be 
getting more detail on the new programs from program 
committee. 
 
Because we have eliminated the auction, we will have a 
table set up at all regular meetings to display items 
members would like to sell.  If you have items, bring 
them to the meeting.  The table will become a regular 
thing if there is demand. 
 
Another change this month is a restructure of the 
meeting agenda.  We will be experimenting with a short 
break to have refreshments.  This will allow members to 
meet with the guest, speaker, friends, and new members 
you do not know.  Be friendly.  We will see how this goes 
for a few months and continue the practice if we like it. 
 
Another positive, I plan to limit my part of the business 
section to accommodate the break.  We have also 
moved the start time to 7:00 PM to give more time. 
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Ron Heidenreich will be at the meeting again with his 
tripod and camera.  Come with a smile and have your 
picture taken. 
 
Rick Cornell has improved the forms for supplying 
information about club members.  If you have not 
completed a form, please take a few minutes to do so.  
The information will be a help to anyone that wants to 
understand the makeup of the club. 
 
As you all know by now, Rick Cornell is stepping down 
from Membership Committee Chair and Newsletter 
Editor.  For six years Rick has set a standard that most 
clubs envy.  Rick will remain an active member.  He is 
continuing to set up the scroll saw special interest group 
(SIG).  Thank you, Rick, for your excellent support. 
 
Submitted by Fred Ford 
(919) 469-9575 

 
 

Thank You! 
 
I wanted to take advantage of the editor’s prerogative 
one last time to say thank you for the opportunity to 
serve on the two committees.  Doing so has given me 
the opportunity to meet many more of you than I may 
have otherwise.  Throughout the years you have given 
me praise when you thought I did a good job, and 
offered up constructive criticism when things may not 
have been as you thought they should have been. 
 
Being on the board has been an education in what it 
takes to keep the club running.  There are a number of 
people with some great ideas working in ways that are 
not always obvious. 
 
The responsibilities that come with serving on a 
committee are sometimes a bit unclear, and as a result 
members are hesitant to take them on.  I would 
encourage each of you to seriously consider either 
stepping in to give it a shot, or call a committee chairman 
and ask if there is something you could do to help them 
out.  Sometimes it might be a phone call, sometimes 
helping set up a meeting or workshop.  You don’t have 
to be a chairman to help.   
 
Not sure how you can help? Think of what you do at 
work.  While arguably you may wish to forget that, many 
times those same functions need to be done in a club 
like ours.  Contact a committee doing something similar 
and offer your help.   
 
It is not nearly as intimidating nor all consuming as it 
appears!   
 
Rick Cornell 
 

 

 Edwards Mountain Woodworks Offerings 
 
Edwards Mountain Woodworks, one of our sponsors, 
offers TWA club members a discount when attending 
classes.  Normal daily fees of $80 are reduced to $70 for 
club members.  Class schedules will be published, but if 
you wish for more information, please contact him at:  
bill@edwardsmountainwoodworks.com, call 919-932-
6050, evenings or visit his website at: 
 
http://www.edwardsmountainwoodworks.com 
 

 
Advanced Dovetail Joinery Dates: April 5 
This workshop is for those with previous experience in 
dovetailing.  Choose from variable spacing, houndstooth, 
mitered half blind, mitered full blind, Japanese styles.  We will 
focus on two advanced joints, although we will study a number 
in detail. 
 
Advanced Mortise and 
Tenon Joinery 

Dates: April 6 Cost: $80 

This workshop is for those with previous experience in mortise 
and tenon joinery.  Choose from through pinned or wedged, 
tusk tenon, mitered slip tenon, half lap tenon, etc.  We will 
focus on two advanced joints, although we will study a number 
in detail. 
 
Traditional Molding 
Plane 

Dates: May 3-
4 

Cost: $160 

Make a simple side escapement molding plane using 
traditional tools and floats.  Students will make and fit a plane 
blade and will use this plane to cut a piece of molding.  We will 
explore several different methods of shaping the profile of a 
molding plane including scratch stock, mother planes and a 
variety of other types of planes.  We will also cut and shape, 
harden and temper the blade for the plane. 
 
All About Chisels Dates: May 10 Cost: $80 
We will explore the types and uses of many chisels including 
bevel edge, registered, dovetail, sash, mortise, paring, dog-leg, 
in-cannel and out-cannel and Japanese.  How to sharpen 
chisels, how to restore or modify flea-market finds, and what to 
look for in purchasing a set of chisels. 
 
Hand Cut Moldings Date: May 11 Cost: $80 
The focus of this workshop is to be able to make short lengths 
of moldings and apply decorative edging to workpieces using 
molding planes and specialty planes. These skills will allow you 
to reproduce any profiles you might desire, and to modify them 
to suit your purposes.  We also work with scratchstock to 
achieve these ends as well. 
 
Bench Planes Skills and 
Techniques 

Dates: May 
31-June 1 

Cost: $160 

Explore the range and usefulness of bench planes for handtool 
woodworking.  Hands-on experience will cover scrub, smooth, 
jack, try, fore and jointer planes and all types of block planes.  
Restoration, sharpening, tune up of planes is covered in detail.  
For students taking the Special Planes workshop, we will 
dimension lumber for a project to be completed in that 
workshop. 
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Candid Shots from the March Meeting 
Contributed by Ron Heidenreich 
 

 
March Speaker Gus Stefureac 

 

 
Gus talking about one of his big sellers! 

 

 
A wealth of knowledge and hints regarding scroll sawing, 
Gus entertains questions from the club 

Minutes of  TWA meeting March 18,2002.  
 
63 members in attendance. 
 
President Fred Ford opened the meeting at 7.30 and 
introduced new members and guests. He referred to the 
new layout for the meeting which had been prompted by 
negative comments in a recent thread on 
www.ncwoodworker.net and thanked the members who 
had contributed  additional  tv monitors and speakers 
and those who had constructed the new viewing  
platform. 

Rick Cornell handed out name badges to new members. 
He also introduced the idea of creating separate special 
interest groups (SIGs) that would meet at different 
members’ workshops to pursue  specific occupations  – 
scroll saw for example. This would enhance an 
individual’s skill level and create a bond between 
members. Rick referred to the practice of meeting for 
dinner prior to the monthly meeting as another 
opportunity to bond with other members.  
Mike Reddyhoff asked for volunteers to assist with 
making about 50 small boxes to contain plaster casts of 
dog paw prints. These have been requested by the “Bark 
Around the Park “  organization  at Millbrook Exchange 
Park. 
Cecil Raynor reported an insufficient response to the 
Kaleidoscope making workshop and if he did not receive 
more checks tonight the workshop would have to be 
cancelled. 
Charles Main referred to the number of committees in  
Wake County Council each of which held meetings and 
presumably required a gavel and block. He suggested 
that the purchasing authority for the council might be 
receptive to having locally made gavels of local wood 
and thought that making them  might be a suitable and 
profitable club activity.  Charles agreed to make further 
enquiries in furtherance of this idea. 
Mark Keglers reported that he and some other 
professional shops were holding a Woodworker’s Yard 
Sale of surplus tools and equipment at his shop on April 
5.  Flyers advertising the sale were handed out and a 
tentative list of items was circulated. 
Brian Wagner reminded us that the April meeting will be 
on Friday 18 and said our speaker,  Alan Noel will be 
presenting a program on Furniture Refinishing. He 
described the work of the presenter  and circulated a 
sign-up sheet for the workshop which will be on April 19 
& 20 at Dave Mackie’s shop. 
Fred asked those not wearing their name badges to 
stand and admonished them. He explained what actions 
the club board was taking to improve the club and 
referred to our involvement in the North Carolina 
Woodworking Showcase to be held at Klingspor’s 
Woodworking Shop on April 26.  
Fred went on to demonstrate the preferred method of 
hanging chairs after the meeting. 
Bruce Wren introduced our speaker Gus Stefureac who 
was perhaps best known to the club as the Apollo spray 
systems demonstrator. Gus talked about the history of 
scroll saws, showed samples of work done and 
described his experience in several years of exhibiting at 
NC State Fair and demonstrations nationally. He 
strongly recommended Hegner scroll saws and 
suggested a #5 reverse tooth blade tuned to middle C to 
produce cuts that did not require subsequent sanding.   
Fred thanked our speaker for his talk and the meeting 
ended at 9.00. 
 
Respectfully submitted  
Mike Reddyhoff  , secretary. 
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TWA Sponsors 
Ashcroft Saws and Tools            876-3223 
3216-G Wellington Ct, Raleigh, NC 
25% off list on blades and 10% off on sharpening 

 Wurth Wood Group                231-6620 
4213 Poole Rd, exit 15 off 440 Raleigh, NC 
(10% discount all non-sale items) 
http://wurthwoodgroup.com 

 
Capitol City Lumber Co.             832-6492 
4216 Beryl Road, Raleigh, NC   1-800-244-6492 
Special prices to TWA members 
 http://www.capitolcitylumber.com/ 

  
Raleigh Saw                                     832-2248 
5805 C Departure, Raleigh, NC 27616 
(10% discounts on all new products) 

 
The Hardwood Store              1-888-445-7335 
Gibsonville, NC 
Discount: 10 cents per board foot 
www.hardwoodstore.com 

  
Stock Building Company                       828-7471 
3000 Yonkers Rd   
Hwy. 64 & Old US 1 

 
Guy C. Lee Building Materials   362-1444 
900 N. Salem St., Apex, NC 

 
Tarheel Wood Treating Co.               467-9176 
Highway 54, Morrisville, NC 
(Contractors prices on all wood products) 
Show TWA card before order is written 
 

 
Klingspor’s Woodworking Shop  
(919) 876-0707 
3141 Capital Blvd. (.9 mile N of Beltline exit 11) 
(10% discount excluding lumber and power tools) 
www.woodworkingshop.com 

  
Edwards Mountain Woodworks  
fine handtool woodworking: creating and teaching in wood 
For further information on the workshops, schedule, and 
tools needed and any other requirements email Bill 
Anderson at bill@edwardsmountainwoodworks.com or call 
919-932-6050, evenings 
Tuition discount for club members. 

 
Nice Figures Studio and Lumber Sales 
1413 New Hope Trace 
Chapel Hill, NC 27516 
Phone: 919-923-1433 
information@nicefigures.com  
contact: Paula Labelle 
10% discount, and contribute to the raffle 

 
Woodworker's Supply of NC 
1125 Jay Lane, Graham, NC 
store (336) 578-0500 
mail order 1-800-645-9292 
www.woodworker.com 
 

 
East Wake Hardwoods & Gallery 
113A West Gannon Avenue 
Zebulon, NC 27597 
Phone:(919)269-9455, Fax:(919)269-7078. 
http://eastwakehardwoods.com/ 
10% Discount to club members 
 

  
Yarnell-Hoffer Hardware     942-3500 
145 Rams Plaza, Chapel Hill, NC 
www.doitbest.com/yh 
10% discount except power tools and sale items 
 

 

Classified Ads 
Classified ads are free to all current members.  Ads will run for two issues.  If you would like something listed, please send 
a note to the editor at:  TriangleWoodworkers@gmail.com 
 
 
Interested in antique/traditional woodworking tools? To find out about Mid-West Tool Collectors Association, contact Ed 
Hobbs at 828-2754 or hobbsed@portbridge.com (99/99) 
 

 



 
Find us on the internet:  www.ibiblio.org\twa  Email us at:  trianglewoodworkers@gmail.com
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Attention All 
Members – our 

meetings will now 
begin at 7 PM!  Read 

about it in the 
President’s Corner, 

inside! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Triangle Woodworkers Association 
PO Box 4206 
Cary, NC  27519 
 

 

 


